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Project aims

A To ensurethat Lydden Temple Ewell
remains a suitable site for the
crickets

A Tore-engagewith other
stakeholdersworking on the
conservation of the species.

Summary

In the UK,the Wart-biter Bush Cricketis only found in the south of
England.lt is unclear how widespreadthe specieswasin the past,and
it may always havebeenrare in England,but it now survivesat only 5
sites, CalstoneDownsin Wiltshire, CastleHill, Mount Caburnand Deep
Denein EastSussexand Lydden Temple Ewell in Kent. At three of
thesesitesthe cricket becameextinct and had to be reintroduced, at
Lydden Temple Ewell and Mount Caburnin the 1990s and 2000 and at
DeepDenein 2015. The speckesis consideredto be endangeredin the
UK,andthus facing avery high risk of extinction in the wild in the near
future.

The crickets havevery precise habitat requirements in the UK. They
needareasof bare ground for femalesto oviposit, areasof short sward
for early instar nymphs to allow them to baskin sunshine,and areasof
taller vegetationfor adults and late instar nymphs,to provide cover
and protection from predators. The crickets are omnivorous and also
require vegetationrich in smaller invertebrates. In areasof continental
Europethe crickets seemto be able to survive in awider range of
habitat types andin alessprecisevegetationstructure. It hasbeen
suggestedthat in the northern part of their rangethe crickets may be
more reliant on this precisely defined vegetation structure asaresult
of the lower averagetemperatures. This meansthat maintaining
suitable habitat is essentialfor the survival of the crickets at the UK
sites.

We have beenworking to protect this speciessince2013, andthis year,
our Wart-biter BushCricket project hasregained momentum, through
increasedengagementwith other stakeholders working on the species
and the completion of habitat work at Lydden Temple Ewell.



Habitat Work at Lydden Temple Ewell

By re-engagingwith stakeholderson this speciesit becameclear that
there was aneedfor further scrub clearanceat Lydden Temple Ewell.
It had beenover four yearssinceour last scrub clearancework on the
site. Becauseof the precise habitat needsof the species|t seemslikely
that this will needto be undertaken on afairly regular cycleto ensure
that the habitat remains suitable for the species.

This work was carried out in the autumn of 2020. A contractor was
brought in to clear the steepslopeswith arobo-mower and a cut and
collectmachineon the flatter areas.This important scrub clearance
work hasdramatically improved the habitat for the Wart-biter Bush
Cricket,and we hopethat this will help to boostthe population next
year.




Conclusions

1 Weundertook someimportant habitat work at Lydden
Temple Ewell to remove encroachingscrub.

1 We hopethat this will leadto a population boostin 2021.

1 Wewill needto keepon top of this in the future to ensure
that the site remains suitable.




